
Auburn City Council  
Meeting  
December 21, 2010 
Business Meeting 
4:30PM 
 
 
Roll Call – Councilor Graney, McNabb, Smith, Brower and Mayor Quill – Present 
 
Staff – Mark Palesh, City Manager, Coleen LaMay, Deputy City Clerk, John Rossi, Corporation 
Counsel, Linda Harissis, Comptroller, Mike Hammon, Fire Chief, Steve Vanderbrook, 
Supervisor Public Works, Jenny Haines, Planning & Economic Development Director and Gary 
Giannotta, Police Chief. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag – All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
Moment of Silent Prayer or Reflection – Mayor Quill asked everyone to remain standing for a 
moment of silent prayer. 
 
Public to be Heard –  
Rhona Prescott, Skaneateles, New York- Spoke about Chapel House (Homeless Shelter), being 
in danger and would like some help finding suitable employment and wants to keep it 
independent.  
 
Jim Daddabbo, 229 N. Hoopes Ave owner of Mesa Grande- spoke about the parking issue 
downtown is having and is in favor of having a moratorium placed on parking for the winter 
months.  
 
Jon Robinson, 4261 W. Lake Rd. owner of Auburn Document Center- spoke on the issue of 
parking in downtown, does not believe it is working and stated that he has lost business because 
of it.  
 
Paul Ringwood, 3 Brookshire Dr. owner of Hairlooms- spoke about the parking issue in 
downtown. Does not believe that it has ever been addressed properly and believes that it will be 
very confusing to the public as to where you can and cannot park for free if the moratorium is 
passed.  
 
Ron Quill, 5 Case Ave- wanted to thank everyone who came out to ring the bell for the Salvation 
Army.  
 
Connie Riley, Executive Director of Downtown BID- spoke about the parking issue in 
downtown Auburn. She stated that it would be total confusion if the kiosks were to be put in 
hibernation for the winter months for people. She believes that people are getting use to them 
they just need some more education on them.  
  
Presentations and Proclamations-None  



Public Announcements-None  
 
City Managers Report-None 
 
Presentations of Petitions and Communications – The Deputy City Clerk read. 
 
Ordinances  
 
Ordinance #17 of 2010 authorizing amendment to the Code of the City of Auburn, Chapter 104-
Article II Dog Control. Vote: Councilor Graney, McNabb, Smith, Brower, and Mayor Quill, 
aye. CARRIED. 
 
Resolutions   
 
Council Resolution #187 of 2010 imposing a moratorium for the payment of parking fees in a 
designated area. Vote: Councilor Graney, McNabb, Smith, Brower, and Mayor Quill, aye. 
TABLED 
 
Council Resolution #188 of 2010 naming the access road to Casey Park. McNabb, Smith, 
Brower and Mayor Quill, aye. Councilor Graney, no. CARRIED.  
 
Council Resolution # 189 of 2010 accepting four paper streets as official City streets. Councilor 
Graney, McNabb, Smith, Brower, and Mayor Quill, aye. CARRIED.  
 
Financial Resolution #190 of 2010 authorizing a budget transfer for the loss of parking revenue. 
PULLED.  
 
Tabled Legislation - None 
 
Other Business- None 
   
Recap- The City Clerk read the recap. 
 
Council adjourned to executive session at 5:25PM ending at 6:15PM. 
 
Adjournment – Council adjourned at 6:15PM 
                              
 
 
 
 
 


